
Stockingford Nursery School 
Newsletter May 2022 

Term dates 

 

Summer Term 2022 
 

Half term     Monday 30
th
 May - Friday 3

rd
 June 2022 

Teacher Training Day    Monday 6
th
 June 2022 

Ark Farm Visit    Thursday 16th June 
WCC Induction Day   Wednesday 6th July 2022 
Term ends     Wednesday 20

th
 July 2022 

Teacher Training Day   Thursday 21
st
 July 2022  

Additional Bank Holiday  Friday 22
nd

 July 2022 
 

Parking 

Parents please do not park in our car 

park, it is solely for the use of staff.  Do 

not park across our neighbours 

driveways. 

Thank you. 

 Yellow Zigzags 
 

Please DO NOT PARK on the Yellow  

Zig-Zags lines outside the 
Centre. They are there for the 
safety of your children.  
You are breaking the law and 
could receive a fine.   

Spring Term Attendance  

Attendance last term was 79% for Big Nursery 

and 70% for Little Nursery.  We aim for 85% 

attendance, recognising that in Nursery 

children will pick up germs and illnesses. Whilst 

children should be kept at home when they are 

poorly, consistent attendance at Nursery is 

important to develop routine for your child.  

Induction day Warwickshire Schools 
Wednesday July 6th.  

If your child is leaving to go to School in 

September and they have an induction visit to 

School on this day, please do not send them into 

Nursery as well. Nursery will be open only for 

children who are returning to us in September, or 

have no School to visit on this day.   

School Class 

Photo 

Tempest will be 

here on 

Wednesday 8th 

June 

Ark Farm Visit 

The children are looking 

forwards to the animals 

from Ark Farm visiting us 

on Thursday 

16th June.  

 



 

Parker Poundasaurus 
 

Parker Poundosaurus is often hungry and likes to eat coins. Children 
are welcome to feed a £1 weekly  voluntary contribution to Parker 
to help raise money for nursery funds for special activities like 
'Growing Day' and to buy new resources for the children to enjoy.  
Parker Poundosaurus will join us at the beginning of sessions and 
will be located outside Nursery. 

Session Times 
Nursery sessions are: 
 

 9.00am - 11.30am for the morning session. 

 12.40pm - 3.10pm for the afternoon session.  
 

Please make sure you are on time for the start of sessions as this does 
have an impact on teaching time and please collect your child on time as 
children can become a little upset if they are collected later. Thank you. 

 

Forest School 
 

The children in Big Nursery will be visiting our Forest School site for outdoor learning 
sessions on a Friday.  We will send text messages to let you know when it will be your 
child's key worker groups turn.  As the weather will be turning colder, please could you 
make sure your child is dressed appropriately and they bring a warm 
coat, hats and gloves. Wearing trousers is advised as they will have the 
opportunity to climb and explore the outdoor, natural environment.  
We have some waterproofs and wellingtons available at nursery for 
your child, but you are welcome for your child to wear their own wellies 
if they wish.  

Red string bags 

Please can you ensure that your child brings a full change of 
clothes including socks, as children will be accessing the 
Cobble Stream. Make sure all coats and clothing is named. 
 

Also please can you use your child’s red string bag as our new coat pegs 
will not accommodate anything bigger.  If you have lost your red string bag you can 
purchase your own or buy another one from the Nursery. 



Coats and bags 
 

As the weather has been changing, can we ask appropriate clothing 
is being worn/brought in depending on the weather. 
 

Please can you make sure your child brings their winter coats to 
Little Nursery and you have put their name in both their coats and bags. This 

would be really appreciated.   

In their bags could you please put nappies, wipes, (pants if toilet trained) and a 
spare change of clothes. Thank you. 

Pull-Ups 

Please could children wear ‘pull-
ups’ only if they are being potty 
trained, as some 
of the children 
are getting upset 
if they have to be 
changed. 

Session Times 
 
 

 AM Session  8.45am - 11.45am 
 PM Session 12.30pm - 3.30pm 
 

 

Please could just one adult bring in your child on time for the start 
of session and can you make sure you pick your child up on time, 
Nursery Staff need to clean between sessions and children can become a little 
upset if they are collected later. Thank you. 

Voluntary Donations 

Children are welcome to feed a £1 weekly voluntary contribution 
to Peppa to help raise money for nursery funds for special activities 
and to buy new resources for the children to enjoy.  

Peppa will join us in Nursery at the beginning of sessions and will be 
located in the corridor just outside the room, so please come and 
say hello. 

No Juice Cups or Toys 
 

Please do not send your child to Nursery with a juice cup.  We do not have the 
capacity to store them.  Children are provided with water and milk.  
Please do not send toys into Nursery as children can become upset if they misplace 
them or another child wants to play with them.   Thank you 

Jewellery 

Please could children with pierced ears 
wear studs in their ears for safety 
reasons, and no necklaces or bracelets 
are to be worn in Little Nursery for 

safety reasons. We advise jewellery 
be keep at home so it does not get 
lost or broken. 



Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSL’s) 
The Designated Safeguard Leads (DSL's) in Nursery School are: 
 

 Sharon Kindred, Headteacher - Designated safeguard Lead 
 Katherine King, Lead Teacher -  Deputy Safeguarding Lead 
 Sally Phillip, Teacher - Named Designated Safeguard Lead.  
 
 
 

 
 

Everyone has a duty of care for the children in Nursery School. If you need to discuss any 
safeguarding issues, please speak to one of our DSL's.  

Welcome to our wellbeing corner which aims to provide support and ideas for keeping you and your child 
emotionally and mentally well. Each month this newsletter will offer tips, information and support for you 
and your child, so read through and have a go- you never know. Sometimes a small change can make a big 
difference! 
We are lucky in our Centre to have Mental Health First Aid staff who can offer a listening ear and if need 
be, guide you to finding the right support and services. Please ask if you would like any further infor-
mation about Mental Health and Wellbeing.  Never be afraid, worried or scared to ask for support! We 
are always here to offer a helping hand. 

 
 
Mental Health First Aiders 
 
 
 
 

Looking after your own mental health 
The NHS Every Mind Matters website have some useful information for anyone who feels they may need a little sup-
port or advice. 

Parenting or caring for a child or young person can be tough. It's important to make sure you look after 
your own mental wellbeing, as this will help you support yourself and those you care about.  Try to recog-
nise and acknowledge when you're feeling low or overwhelmed. Struggling with something or experienc-
ing your own mental health problems does not make you a bad parent or carer. 
 

It's completely normal to be worried, scared or helpless during difficult times, and feeling this way is noth-
ing to be ashamed of.  Is there a friend, fellow parent or carer you trust enough to tell how you're feeling? 
Maybe there's family, friends or a colleague who could support you or allow you a break?  There's plenty 
of help out there. You should never feel like you have to cope on your own.  Young Minds has lots of sup-
port for parents, including a helpline and guidance around parenting with a mental illness.  Mind has in-
formation and suggestions on how to manage parenting with a mental health problem. 
Scope has advice on managing stress when caring for a disabled child. 
 

https://www.nhs.uk/oneyou/every-mind-matters/childrens-mental-health/?
WT.tsrc=search&WT.mc_id=EMMParentsSearch&gclid=EAIaIQobChMIrbLH8sjc6wIVw7HtCh07jQjWEAAYASAAEgIJTvD_BwE  

Sharon Kindred                   Sally Phillips          Katherine King 

Sharon Kindred                   Sally Phillips          Sara Ward 

https://youngminds.org.uk/find-help/for-parents/
https://youngminds.org.uk/find-help/for-parents/
https://youngminds.org.uk/find-help/for-parents/parents-guide-to-support-a-z/parents-guide-to-support-parental-mental-illness/
https://www.mind.org.uk/information-support/tips-for-everyday-living/parenting-with-a-mental-health-problem/parenting-and-mental-health/
https://www.scope.org.uk/advice-and-support/manage-stress-caring-for-disabled-child/
https://www.nhs.uk/oneyou/every-mind-matters/childrens-mental-health/?WT.tsrc=search&WT.mc_id=EMMParentsSearch&gclid=EAIaIQobChMIrbLH8sjc6wIVw7HtCh07jQjWEAAYASAAEgIJTvD_BwE
https://www.nhs.uk/oneyou/every-mind-matters/childrens-mental-health/?WT.tsrc=search&WT.mc_id=EMMParentsSearch&gclid=EAIaIQobChMIrbLH8sjc6wIVw7HtCh07jQjWEAAYASAAEgIJTvD_BwE


Try to focus on being active this time as one of the 'Five ways to well-being'   
 

1. Take notice   
2. Keep learning   
3. Connect   
4. Be active and be creative   
5. Play   
 

Being active is great for your physical health and fitness, and evidence shows that it can 
also improve your emotional and mental wellbeing such as depression and self-
esteem. We often think that the mind and body are separate but what you do with your 
body can have a powerful effect on your wellbeing.  
Being active doesn’t mean you need to spend hours in the gym. Think about some physical 
activities that you enjoy and fit more of them into your daily life such as going for a walk or 
running, cycling, play a game, gardening, dancing, yoga exercising or aerobics. Being 
active for children is also really important both for their health and wellbeing.  
 

Physical activity ideas for under 5s, all movement counts the more the better: 
Here are some ideas for them to stay active: 
 playing with blocks and other objects  
 tummy time 
 messy play  
 jumping  
 walking  
 dancing  
 swimming  
 playground activities  
 climbing  
 skip  
 active play, like hide and seek  
 throwing and catching  
 scooting  
 riding a bike  
 outdoor activities  
 Skipping 
 

Most importantly, discover a physical activity you enjoy and that suits your level of mobility 
and fitness and remember, "No-one can give wellbeing to you. It's you who has to take 
action," (Professor Stewart-Brown).  

Simple Self-Soothe Strategies 
 
This is a free online course that walks you through a range 
of practical strategies that can be used by adults or children in 
order to create a sense of relaxation and wellbeing.   
 
Please click on the following link for more information: 
 
https://www.creativeeducation.co.uk/courses/simple-self-soothe-strategies/#learndash-

course-content  

https://www.creativeeducation.co.uk/courses/simple-self-soothe-strategies/#learndash-course-content
https://www.creativeeducation.co.uk/courses/simple-self-soothe-strategies/#learndash-course-content


Makaton signs of the Month - May 
We will be helping children to communicate through Makaton signs and spoken language.  

We are proud to say we are a 

Makaton accredited School 

 

British Values Democracy  

Democracy is where everyone is treated equally and has equal rights. At Nursery we 

support children with their personal, social and emotional 

development by giving them opportunities to develop their 

self-confidence and self-awareness. Children are encouraged 

to express their views and value the opinions and ideas of 

others. Through 'In the Moment Planning' we encourage 

children to make choices and decisions about their learning 

and what they would like to explore. Teaching supports 

taking turns, sharing, collaborating and making decisions together. Adults also give 

children opportunities to develop enquiring minds by encouraging them to ask 

questions and to talk about their feelings. 

Dog 

Goat 

Duck Chicken Cow 

Rabbit 
Sheep 

Pig 



If your child is absent from Nursery 
 
Please remember to contact the Nursery on the day your child is going to 
be absent, you can either: 
  

 Telephone  02476 383708 

 Text   07511 213751  

 Email   parents1041@welearn365.com 
 

 

(please ensure you put your child’s full name and the reason for their 
absence in the text) 

 
 

They should be at home until you feel they are 
well enough to come back to school.  In the case 
of sickness and diarrhoea please make sure your 
child is symptom free for at least 48 hours 
before returning to Nursery. 
 

 

Please could you make sure all your phone numbers are up to date 
if not please let the office know of any changes. 

Sunny days 
 

Please remember to put plenty of sun cream on your child before bringing 

them to Nursery and that they are dressed accordingly, wearing sensible 
clothes which cover shoulders up and a sun hat.  We advise that shoes 
rather than sandals give more protection to your children's feet.  Please make sure 

your child wears socks as shoes can often rub against their skin.   
Children should not wear flip flops to Nursery.  

Parent Governor 

Becoming a governor offers you the opportunity to make a real contribution to the 
life and work of our Nursery.  Governors play a key role in the leadership of the 
Nursery, and work together with staff to make sure that our 
Nursery provides a challenging and supportive environment for its 
children. 
We have  vacancies for:   
 Parent Governor—if you have a child attending the Nursery 

 Co-opted Governor — any member of the community.  
         (This could be anyone living in the local community or a local business person) 

If you are interested please ask at the Reception Office. 



Don’t forget to put your name down at Reception if you  

would like to attend any of theses courses.  

If the courses are full we will be doing a waiting list. 







Family Information Service (FIS) 
 

We provide information, advice and one-to-one support for families with children and young people 
aged 0 to 25 across Warwickshire on issues including: 
 

 family relationships 

 finance 

 housing 

 parenting support 

 special educational needs and disabilities (SEND) 

 childcare health and wellbeing 
 

Phone: 01926 742274 
Website: https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/children-families 

The Early Help and Targeted Support Team 
 

Family Support Drop In  for advice for all families in Warwickshire 
 

For families, children and young people 0-19 years old, or 0-25 years with additional needs 
 

 

Duty Line 01926 412412  - 9am – 4pm  Monday – Friday 
 

 
 
 

 

CHAT Health  - A texting advice service for parents and carers of 
the pre-school child. 
 
If you have any questions about your pre-school child, or your own 
health and well-being you can use our texting service 07520 615293 
anytime. A health visitor will aim to text you back within 2 hours in normal 
working hours (Monday to Friday 9am to 5pm, excluding Bank Holidays). 
 
Please note we support messaging from UK numbers only, which will be 

charged at your normal rate. 

Parenting Information 
 

Parenting Programmes and 2 Hour Workshops 
Please visit the link below: 

http://childrenandfamilies.eventbrite.com  

Monday  12.00-2.00pm Stockingford Children and Family Centre 
St Pauls Road, Nuneaton CV10 8HW 

Tuesday  10.00am-12.00pm St Michaels Children and Family Centre 
Hazel Grove, Bedworth CV12 9DA 

Thursday  1.15-3.15pm Camp Hill Children and Family Centre 
Hollystitches Road, Nuneaton CV10 9QA 

Friday  12.00-2.00pm Riversley Park Children and Family Centre 
Coton Road, Nuneaton CV11 5TY 

Please note that times and dates may change during school holidays. 

Drop In 
Sessions 

 
Free and 

every 
week 

https://www.swft.nhs.uk/our-services/children-and-young-peoples-services/health-visiting
https://www.swft.nhs.uk/our-services/children-and-young-peoples-services/health-visiting
http://childrenandfamilies.eventbrite.com/

